
u3a Perth News Round-up 
 

31 October 2023 
 

1. Next Open Meeting 
2. New Mah-Jong Beginners Group 
3. Quiz Night 
4. Christmas Lunch 
5. Unit 7 
6. u3a diaries for sale 
 
1. Our next Open Meeting will be on Monday 27 November.  The talk is 

entitled Family History Research, given by Hugh Hoffman. As usual, it will 
take place at St Matthew’s Church on Tay Street, and coffees etc will be 
available from 10am with the talk commencing at 10.30am.  These 
meetings are open to all, so feel free to bring along any friends and family 
who might be interested. 

 
2. There is a new Mah-Jong group which is for beginners.  It meets in Unit 7 on 

Friday afternoons, Week 1, and new members to the group are very 
welcome.  The group leaders are Wilma Coleman and Irene Twinn. 

 
3. The recent Quiz Night was very successful and, after expenses, made a 

small profit of £105 which will be added to Perth u3a funds.  The next Quiz 
night will be sometime in the spring of 2024. 

 
4. Those who have signed up for the Perth u3a Christmas lunch at the Black 

Watch Museum will shortly hear from Graham Dry on how to make 
payment.  Every effort will be made to take payment prior to the event in 
order to avoid long queues/waits on the day. 

 
5. If your group meets in Unit 7, and particularly if you meet in the afternoon, 

please take note of the checklist on the wall near the coffee making 
equipment. This sets out what needs to be done when you vacate the room 
– for example, you should turn the heating off. 

 
6. For sale – u3a diaries are still available for purchase at Open Meetings.  

They cost £4 each and David Thislethwaite will be very happy to sell you 
one. 


